
Council Reference:  76301E (D24/225123)
Your Reference:  

04/06/2024

Dear resident,

Road Closure Notice
Urgent repairs: 466 Kangaroo Valley Road, Berry Mountain

 Begins Monday 24 June 2024

Urgent repairs are needed to stabilise a portion of Kangaroo Valley Road, Berry Mountain 
that will require road closures to be completed.

Geotechnical engineers identified that the structure of a portion of the road has been 
compromised after extreme rain events in April and needs to be addressed promptly to 
reduce risk of further movement of the embankment and complete failure of the road.

The section of the road impacted has been reduced to a single lane since the incident. 
Given the severity of the breach in the road structure we have worked quickly to engage 
contractors to complete the work as soon as possible. We apologise in advance for the 
inconvenience this will cause.

Road closure times

The road will need to be closed to allow for specialised heavy equipment to operate. The 
following schedule and conditions will be in place:

• Road closed 7am to 4:00pm Monday to Friday. 
• Opportunities for access through the site at 12 pm. 
• Works start Monday 24 June and will take approximately 20 weeks (weather 

permitting)
• Road open under single lane (contraflow) during evenings and weekends. 
• Access through the site is available to light vehicles only. Vehicles greater than 5m 

in length are required to use the sign posted detour.

Due to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) continuing night works on Moss Vale Road 
and Cambewarra Mountain, works on Kangaroo Valley Road must be completed 
throughout the day as it provides the only light vehicle detour overnight. More 
information on the Moss Vale Road repairs can be found on TfNSW’s website.
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Detours - sign posted detours will be in place during the works. Please see overleaf for a 
map of available detours. Alternative bus access for school pick up and drop off is currently 
being investigated and affected residents will be informed prior to works commencing.

Emergency services have been notified and a copy of the contractors Emergency 
Management Plan can be found on Councils project webpage.

Progress updates will be advised via project webpage. Please visit, 
www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au, and search Kangaroo Valley Road Landslip and 
subscribe to receive updates.

Should you require any further information on this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me on 
1300 293 111. Please quote Council’s reference 76301E (D24/225123). 

Yours faithfully

Joshua Simpson
(Acting) Senior Project Manager - Natural Disaster Recovery 

http://www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/

